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From: Dean Gustafson [mailto:dgustafson@allpointstech.com]  
Sent: Thursday, October 15, 2015 3:55 PM 
To: Bachman, Melanie 
Cc: 'Kenneth C. Baldwin (kbaldwin@rc.com)'; Deb Leonardo 
Subject: Docket No. 462 - USFWS Determination Letter for Cellco Partnership Bethel West 2 Facility 
 
Good afternoon Ms. Bachman, 
 
On behalf of Cellco Partnership in the matter of Docket No. 462, please find enclosed the determination 
letter from the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service (“USFWS”) regarding the possible presence of two 
federally-listed species in the vicinity of the proposed project. 
 
The USFWS has determined that both listed species, bog turtle (Clemmys muhlenbergii) and northern 
long-eared bat (Myotis septentrionalis), would not be impacted by the proposed project. 
 
Please feel free to contact me with any questions. 
 
Thank you, 
Dean 
 
Dean E. Gustafson 
Senior Environmental Scientist 

 
3 Saddlebrook Drive 
Killingworth, CT 06419 
860.663.1697 ext. 201 (office) 
860.984.9515 (mobile) 
dgustafson@allpointstech.com 
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